CHURCH PICNIC, SUNDAY, JULY 14 AFTER WORSHIP

at Tualatin City Park.

Hamburgers, buns, condiments, lemonade, iced tea and ice water will be provided. Please bring a dish to share, your own plates, cups and flatware.

CAN YOU HELP AT THE PICNIC?

If you can help by either coming early to help set up, man the grill, or help with clean up, please contact Barb Crall at 503-692-1677 or barbjcrall@gmail.com. There will be a junk food walk with the kids, so we can use donations such as small bags of chips, pretzels, cookies and packaged cupcakes or candy bars.







Marc's TPC Mob - Ride to Defeat ALS

The Marc Olson family has been a vital and integral part of TPC for an extended period of time. With the news of Marc's devastating diagnosis, the Mission Committee considered how we could show our support for them in some tangible way.

The local chapter of the national ALS Association conducts an annual charity bicycle ride, this year on **Saturday**, **July 20th**. Proceeds from the ride go towards efforts to develop effective treatments and, importantly, to search for a cure. The TPC Mission Committee asked Chip Kyle to form a team to participate in this year's ride, calling it "Marc's TPC Mob" and we are asking you to help in the effort.

There are two ways to help: sign up to be one of the riding team members with Chip; or, contribute to reaching the team's goal of raising \$2,500. If you would like to ride, there is a modest registration fee and a commitment to raise \$150 (which would be part of our overall team goal). There are multiple, optional distances to ride: 3, 25, 50, 62 and 75 miles. The ride starts and ends

in Mt. Angel. It's a great opportunity for us to show support and contribute to finding a cure. Can you help?

If you would like to participate as a rider, please contact Chip Kyle for details. If you would like to contribute to the team's goal, make a check out to the church and put "Ride to Defeat ALS" in the memo line.

Thanks for your support.

ERIK SPURRELL OFF TO CAMP July 22-26

There are a few changes in camp, but Erik is still excited to go. If you want to drop him a card, that would be great. Remember it can take 2-3 days to get to him. I mail mine sometimes before he leaves, certainly the next day. You can also send one just addressed to Camper, and it will go to someone not as blessed as Erik to get mail in abundance. The camp staff fills in the name. Erik Spurrell

UP camp at Evans Creek Retreat 36155 North Fork Road, Lyons, Oregon 97383 Thank you for making Erik's week a fun one. Laura Spurrell

TPC SHUTTLE - Sunday, July 7 Seeking Ride-Along Volunteers

A ride-along volunteer is someone who travels with the TPC van driver on the first Sunday of the month and helps with the loading and unloading of passengers. John Casebeer is coordinating the effort to train people to be a Ride-Along Volunteer.

Anyone who is interested in volunteering as a TPC shuttle ride person is asked to meet in the church office at 8 am on Sunday, July 7th. You will watch the loading and unloading processes while riding in the shuttle. The van will return to church by 9:45, in time for 10 am worship.

TPC PHOTO DIRECTORY

Getting closer to finishing an updated TPC Photo Directory. If you do not like the photo that is currently in the mock up, send one you like better. office @ tpcspirit. org. Include the photo as an attachment to the email, rather than copying the photo into the body of the email; copying reduces the photo resolution. Thanks. Susan S.

Page 1 6/28/2019

ANNUAL SCHOOL SUPPLY DRIVE

It's time again for our annual school supply drive. We have been asked to adopt the kindergarteners again this year. They anticipate that throughout all elementary schools in the Tigard-Tualatin district about 50 kindergarteners will need help getting their school supplies this year.

The items listed below are needed for kindergarten. You can provide all of the items in a backpack, or individual items and we will assemble the packs. If you prefer to donate money, we will happily do the shopping. A complete pack will cost \$50 - \$60 (please indicate "school supply" on your check or envelope). Please turn in your supply donations to the marked box in the narthex between Sunday, July 21st and Sunday, August 11th. Thank you for your generous support of education in our community.

1 backpack

24 #2 Ticonderoga pencils

2 24 packs of Crayola crayons

1 pack Crayola markers, classic colors, washable thick

1 pack Crayola markers, classic colors, washable thin

1 pair Fiskar type safety scissors – round edge

8 solid glue sticks (not gel)

1 Crayola watercolor set

1 pack Expo black dry erase markers, thick

2 Pink Pearl erasers

1 ream copy paper

1 large tissue box

1 box baby wipes

1 full size bottle hand sanitizer

SUNDAY MORNING COFFEE SERVERS

Coffee servers are always appreciated!! You can sign up on the TPC web site (https://goo.gl/9imGAU) OR notify Bonnie Nord (nordb51@gmail.com) and she will sign you up. Thank you, thank you.

SUNDAY GREETERS & USHERS at 9:30 am

Every Sunday two people greet at the front door of the church. Two additional people stand by the glass doors leading into the sanctuary and pass out bulletins. Can you help?

There are sign-up sheets on the bulletin board in the narthex. Choose a date that works for you and sign up. Thank you.

ARE YOU CALLED TO SERVE AS GEN'L ASSEMBLY COMMISSIONER IN 2020?

The Presbytery of the Cascades is seeking applicants to help the larger church learn, discern and engage in the mission Christ is calling us to do.

What is the General Assembly?

It is Presbyterians together discerning what the Spirit is saying to the churches. General Assembly meets June 20-27, 2020 in Baltimore, Maryland.

Is it for "brains on sticks"?

No, it requires everything you've got: body, spirit and brain. You give, sing, pray, discuss and march. In 2018 the Assembly took time to collect over \$47,000 and took to the St. Louis streets to call for the end of a system that jails people who can't afford bail for minor offenses. You will worship with international ministry partners, laugh with ecumenical delegates, fight off sleep as you consider many ways to think about the ways God calls us together to be the church.

What to commissioners say about their service? "A wonderful form of service to our national church."

"It connected me more fully to the global church. Presbyterians are doing amazing things that impact the whole world. Being part of that was an inspiring experience to my local faith walk?

"An eye opener: very educational!"

"A really fun, challenging, energizing, sleep deprived, spiritually uplifting, informative week. "I dot to know others from our presbytery and the denomination better."

"I found new ideas for ministry."

How do I go?

The new nomination process is by application! Get your application today and return it by August 15, 2019 to be considered as a nominee for election at the November 2019 Presbytery meeting. Elders need an endorsement adopted by their session so plan ahead and download the application today.

For more information contact Paul Belz-Templeman at paul@cascadespresbytery.org or call him at 503-720-5392. He is ready to answer your questions!

6/28/2019 Page 2

TUALATIN VALLEY COMMUNITY BAND

Concert in the Park Sunday, July 28, 2019, 7 pm Cook Park, Tigard Bishop-Scheckla Gazebo

Kevin Soon will lead the band in timeless Americana tunes and summertime showstoppers that will leave you whistling all the way home. We encourage you to bring the kids, pack a picnic, set out your blankets or lawn chairs, and enjoy live music in Tigard's largest park. More info at TVCB.org.

AARP Smart Driver Classroom Course

Saturday, July 13th, 9:30 am to 4:30 pm Elsie Stuhr Ctr, 5550 SW Hall Blvd, Beaverton Register: 503-629-6342

Monday, July 15th, 9 am to 4 pm Tuality Health Education Ctr, 334 SE 8th Ave, Hillsboro Register: 503-708-0050

Saturday, July 20th, 9:30 am to 4:30 pm Elsie Stuhr Ctr, 5550 SW Hall Blvd, Beaverton

Register: 503-629-6342

\$15 for AARP members; \$20 for non-members More info: aarp.org/drive or 1-877-846-3299

SESSION HIGHLIGHTS JUNE, 2019

Session members completed the required annual review of their responsibilities for Sexual Misconduct Prevention.

Session approved funding for the Memorial Garden to add a new metal frame to expand capacity for new memorial stones.

Jeff Engh was designated to coordinate the completion of the move out of the Tualatin Valley Preschool this summer.

Session discussed ways to provide guidance and responsibility of the needs for communication and the needs for fellowship.

The above information has been compiled from meeting minutes. Complete copies of minutes and reports are available in the church office.

> Liz Belz-Templeman, Acting Clerk Rick Crall, Clerk of Session

YOUTH MINISTRIES







Page 3 6/28/2019

JULY TUALATIN PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH CALENDAR

For the latest calendar updates, go to www.tpcspirit.org and click on EVENTS.

Sun	Mon	Tues	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	1	2	3	4 HOLIDAY	5	6
FAM	ILY PROMISE	HOSTED BY	TPC - FAMILY	Y PROMISE HO	STED BY	ТРС
7 10:00 Worship and Kid's Summer Art	8 7 pm Deacon meeting SUMMER A	9 7 pm Stephen Ministry Class Continuing Ed and Supervision RT CAMP 9	10 10 am Loving Stitches	11 UMMER ART (12 CAMP	13
14 10:00 Worship and Kid's Summer Art Church picnic after worship at Tualatin City Park	15	16 7 pm Session meeting	17	18	19	20 Marc's TPC MOB - Ride to Defeat ALS
21 10:00 Worship and Kid's Summer Art	22	23 7 pm Stephen Ministry Class Continuing Ed and Supervision	24 10 am Loving Stitches	25	26	27
28 10:00 Worship and Kid's Summer Art	29	30 9 am August newsletter deadline	31			

JULY BIRTHDAYS	10-Karl Schultz	23-Laura Grover
02-Rebecca Crall	10-Laura Spurrell	23-Linda Fukasawa
02-Timothy Pairamore	11-Cameron Chase	23-Linda Watkins
02-Rick Springer	14-William Hammer	26-Sue Hayhurst
03-Molly Maleta	14-Wyatt Hammer	27-Marshall Fant
03-Don Schmidt	14-Elise Steffen	27-Kip Stevenson
07-Kay Kinyon	15-Bob Carlson	29-Marilyn Schmidt
07-Robyn MacKay	15-Dianne Lemmon	29-Karen Stevenson
09-Valerie Kress	15-Don Shafer	30-Martha Bennett
09-Anne Winterrowd	21-Judith Mears	31-Shivani Senthirajah
10-Paul Fukasawa	21-Chapin Zakrzewski	Ţ.
10-Robert Long	22-Bruce MacKay	
	-	

6/28/2019 Page 4



Office hours will vary throughout the summer months. If you're planning to come by the church and need a door to be unlocked, please call ahead, to be sure some one is here. 503-692-4160

Vacations happen, life happens. Typical hours are similar to those listed below: Monday, 9 a.m. to noon, Tuesday thru Thursday, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., and Friday, 9 a.m. to noon.

TPC 2019 FINANCIALS	Actuals	Budget	Dollar Difference
Operating Income Year to Date 5/31/19	\$191,330	\$180,735	\$10,595
Operating Expenses Year to Date 5/31/19	\$173,816	\$182,020	\$8,204

TUALATIN PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

9230 SW Siletz Drive, Tualatin, OR 97062 Phone: 503-692-4160 Email: office@tpcspirit.org Web Address: www.tpcspirit.org We're also on Facebook. Worship Service – Sundays at 10:00 a.m.

Pastor: The Rev. Dr. Ken Evers-Hood

Parish Associates: The Rev. Charlie Brown, The Rev. Dr. Dick Wiggers

Elders: Craig Bowen, Russ Carlin, John Casebeer, Jeff Engh, Greg Owen, Carolyn Pursinger, Ian Swanson, Chris Robertson

and Maureen Wolf

Deacons: Derrilyn Bayha, Susan Cameron, Peggy Gibbons, Emily Gibson, Carolyn Hale, Donna Hammersly, Jason James, Julie Nader, Karen Ramos, Herb Richardson, Sheri Schipporeit, Kerry Weaver, and Rob Wiesenthal.

Director of Family Ministries: Sarah Beck Administrative Assistant: Susan Springer Financial Assistant: Mike Shiffer Director of Music Ministries: Gary Young

Accompanist: Dr. Ron Fabbro Bell Choir Director: Debbie Ivanov Building and Grounds Caretaker: Bob Paetsch

Art Director: Chris Robertson

Bereavement Committee Chair: Barbara Crall

Blood Drive Coordinator: Scott Cameron

Clerk of Session: Rick Crall Cookie Coordinator: Sue Hayhurst Hospitality Coordinator: Bonnie Nord Membership Coordinator: Diane Paetsch

Men's Fellowship Group Coordinator: Mike Weaver

Parish Nurse: Susan Fee Prayer Chain: Greg Imus Treasurer: Chip Kyle

Tuesdays Treasures Coor: M&M Shiffer, Denise Collins

Webmaster: John Martin

Wedding Coordinator: Stacy Mauer

Office hours may vary; call ahead to confirm.